For Immediate Release-August 29, 2023
THE CITY OF GOLDTHWAITE NEARS COMPLETION OF ITS RESEVOIR REHABILITATION PROJECT
Goldthwaite, Texas.  The City of Goldthwaite’s reservoir rehabilitation project is nearly complete.  Pending a final engineering inspection, the reservoir will be available for service.  This will add a fourth reservoir to the City’s raw water storage system.  The project involved re-working and lining the original City reservoir located near the Colorado River.  It had been taken out of service 30 plus years ago.  At the time the reservoir leaked and the City constructed a new reservoir next to it.  

The majority of the funding was provided via an infrastructure improvement grant.  Work had commenced last spring and involved re-working the dirt berm, shaping the reservoir, replacing piping and valves and installing a liner.  This will add 50-acre feet of storage near the City’s Colorado River pump location.  This will bring the total number of City owned and operational reservoirs to four.  The two by the river pump location and two larger reservoirs located adjacent to the Goldthwaite Airport and State Highway 16.  In addition, by adding the second reservoir at the river pump location, if work needs to be done to rehabilitate the adjacent river pump reservoir, the City will now have the flexibility to do so.
Questions regarding this press release may be directed to Goldthwaite City Hall at 325-648-3186.
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